June, 2016
Dear Parents/Legal Guardians:

Welcome to our Faith Formation program.  If you are new to our program please register in the Parish, provide a Letter of Transfer from the program previously attended along with a copy of your child/ren’s Baptism Certificate.  
Enrollment will take place through July 30.  Online enrollment will be available through July 30.  Enroll before June 30 to receive a discount of $25.00.  Make checks payable to St. Luke PSR.  Enrollments received after August 1 will include a late fee of $50.00 per family.  Classes will meet September 20 to May 2.  The class and fee schedules are on the next page.  
We use Loyola Press “Christ Our Life” series, approved for use in the United States by the Conference of Catholic Bishops (USCCB).  The schedule and calendar for Pre-Kindergarten through Grade 8 and sacrament preparation are prepared at the Faith Formation Office and adhere to the Catholic Diocese of Arlington Religious Education Policies and Guidelines. The classes are held in the school building. 

  Home based is an option for families who want a more personal experience with their child/ren’s religious education.   Parents are the first and most important teachers of their children.  Each family decides on the day and time to have their weekly class in their own home.  Chapter Reviews, available on the Christ Our Life website are completed online, you email them to your home and then forward a copy to the Faith Formation Office.

Rite of Christian Initiation of Children (RCIC) is a process for children eight (8) years of age and above preparing to receive Baptism and/or Communion.

An Enrollment Packet is attached.  Yearly enrollment is necessary.  Children must be enrolled in the Faith Formation Program in order to be placed in and attend class.  Fully completed, signed packets of Saint Luke Church registered parishioners with a copy of a Baptism Certificate (if not previously supplied) will be processed on a first-received basis.  Incomplete packets cannot be processed. Additional Packets are available online, at the parish office, on the bookcase in the church and in the Faith Formation Office.
At least 60 adult volunteers are needed for our program. The tuition is waived for catechists and they receive class placement preference for their children.  Training, support and resources are provided.  “Thank you” to the adults and teens who have volunteered as catechists, co-catechists, assistants and office help.  
If you have any questions, please contact the Saint Luke Faith Formation Office at 703-356-8419.
God bless,

Fr. David L. Martin
Fr. David L. Martin
Pastor

Enclosures

